
Approved & issued -  MINUTES OF BARLOW TRUSTEES MEETING, 
SEPT 2020

Location: Socially distanced in The Barlow main hall

Date: Wednesday 2nd September 2020

Start Time: 18.00

Participants: Mike Fay (MF, chair); Lynn Jeffries (LJ, treasurer); Phil McDermott 

(PM); Alex Wilson (AW); Kerry Holt (HS); Guy Haynes (GH, acting 

secretary);

Philip Grundy (non-Trustee, Lead H&S and Maintenance, Designated 

Premises Supervisor)

Apologies: Paul Allen (PA), Andy Tighe (AT)

⦁ Acceptance of &/or comments on previous minutes  

Accepted as an accurate record.  

⦁ Matters arising not on the Agenda
A former volunteer, who in December 2019 had ceased being a volunteer 
as the outcome of a formal grievance review process, has asked to return to 
help with the Barlow facilities team. It was agreed that MF to tell David 
Knight (a lead volunteer) to inform the person that a return is considered 
to not be appropriate at this stage.

⦁ Notes and Action Points from previous meetings:

⦁ 4-23_10_19 PA to liaise with MT funding strategy group once the plan is 

developed. Target date TBA. PA has issued a draft Business Strategy to 

all the Trustees.  ONGOING.

⦁ 11-23_10_19  LJ to liaise with PG re fire doors/security. Target date 

TBA.    PG has found somebody willing to repair (effectively replace 
with like for like) the fire doors.  PG looking to change entry points to 
improve security.  PM to investigate potential funding options.  
ONGOING

⦁ 4-13_11_19. MP (Martin Proffitt) was asked to explore other sources of 

grants/funds including HLF and Lottery bids. AW to now be the lead 

Trustee for fundraising & to liaise with & direct Martin Proffitt. AW 
alongside Martin Profitt had been investigating more efficient ways of 
delivering the roof project. ONGOING.



⦁ 9-13_11_19. GH to arrange a joint meeting between cricket club 

representatives & MF, SD YF to formalise & finalise the lease. 

GH informed (at the Feb board meeting) that there is agreement in 

principle by the CC on: - an annual lease amount (taking into account 

the expense incurred by the CC to maintain the associated grounds & 

facilities); the need for them to pay the unpaid historical lease amounts. 

GH informed that this matter is to be discussed further at the CC AGM on  

Monday 2nd March. April 29th meeting update - MF & LJ have met with 

some representative of the CC & the £3.8k PA annual rent charge that 

had been agreed in January 2019 was again confirmed as acceptable. It 

was agreed that The Barlow would pay the CC for the ground 

maintenance & gardening works etc. It was agreed that historical 

payments be considered between both parties as resolved, with no 

payments outstanding either way.

The Trustees discussed this topic & it was agreed that MF & LJ should 

have a further discussion with the CC to close-out the matter. A key 

factor is that all assets within The Barlow estate e.g. the car park, the 

cricket nets, the cricket club clubhouse & pavilion remain owned by The 

Barlow irrespective of who funds them.

May 27th meeting update - MF & LJ informed that from recent 

discussions it is clear that in this covid era the CC financial position is 

inevitably difficult. PM proposed that the CC be made aware that a loan 

could possibly be provided by The Barlow if there was a risk that the CC 

might otherwise go out of business. 

The Trustees also discussed various possible options to finally reach a 

formally agreed arrangement, with 1 particular option being discussed 

significantly. It was agreed to discuss this in more detail at the next 

board meeting. 

July 1st meeting update - MF & LJ & GH recently met with 

representatives of the cricket club (GH represented both parties). GH 

stated that the covid crisis has had a massive impact on the CC but they 

accept an agreement does need to be reached. However, the ability of 

the CC to pay the annual £3.8k lease fee was fundamentally dependant 

upon achieving the replacement of the tennis courts with a multi use 

games area (MUGA) all-weather facility that would be operated by the 

CC via a lease arrangement, to generate profit. This was dependant 

upon receiving a grant from a major organisation, which currently isn't 

looking likely, though will be explored further.

Another possible arrangement is for the £3.8k to be 'paid' by the CC 

arranging (via its membership/contacts) the carrying out of various 

'works' that The Barlow normally pay for. 

SD stated that there needs to be a clear plan (or plans i.e. Plan A, Plan B 

etc) to finally resolve this matter. 

PM re-stated a point he has made on previous occasions that the CC (& 

the bowling club) carry out a significant amount of work in maintaining 

the recreation grounds, which would otherwise cost The Barlow a 

significant amount each year.

GH suggested that what is commonly known as a 'Heads of Terms of 



Agreement' should be drafted to better formalise the relationship 

between the CC & The Barlow. The terms within this must be mutually 

beneficial. GH, MF & LJ will have further discussions with the CC & will 

produce the draft for consideration by the Board.

Aug 5th meeting update - MF & GH stated that the heads of terms 

agreement wasn't now needed, as discussions had progressed well & 

swiftly with the charitable organisation who've agreed to fund the MUGA, 

which will replace the tennis courts & adjacent small grassed football 

pitch. MF had today received the 1st draft of the proposed 25yr lease 

with the cricket club to operate & maintain the MUGA, which will be the 

source of funds to pay the overall CC annual lease of £4k pa, with a 

review every 5yrs. The recently installed new cricket scoreboard will 

also be covered within this lease.   Progress has been made between CC 
and Barlow regarding the lease.  Awaiting 2nd draft of lease. ONGOING.

⦁ 5-02_12_19 - PM to complete & submit the relevant alcohol licencing 

online forms. Update - PM informed that it will cost approx £500 for a 

permanent extended hours licence & take approx 6 weeks to obtain, 

whereas the standard licence permits up to 12 extensions per year at 

£20 each. GH to check how long it took the CC to achieve & then inform 

PM. 

GH still needs to check with CC how long it took to apply for late 
licence and what issues were entailed, feed back to PM.  PM approved 
to investigate licence further with autonomy to progress application.  
ONGOING.

⦁ 5-08_01_20 - GH to provide proposals for crowd funding options. YF no 

longer a trustee, this is now a topic for all trustees, although GH’s 

experience with the cricket club is likely to be valuable.  Covered below 

anyway therefore now SUPERSEDED by other Trustee activities & 

actions.

⦁ 7-08_01_20 - GH to provide a draft expenses policy for consideration by 

the Board. 

Since the September meeting GH has provided a template for 

consideration by the Trustees. ONGOING

⦁ 2-25_03_20 - PM to arrange a meeting with some of the Trustees to 

discuss the possibility of re-configuring some of The Barlow rooms & 

including this work in the Buttress scope.  ONGOING

⦁ 4-25_03_20 - PA has the current draft of the proposed revised 

constitution & will email this to the Trustees for comments & will then 

liaise with the lawyer & the charity commission.  Aug 5th update:  PA to 

also liaise with LJ. ONGOING.

⦁ 5-29_04_20 - MF to set up a sub-committee to establish a plan for 

publicising the proposed constitution changes and also a 'plan B' should 

the public not vote in favour of the proposed change. To be started once 



previous change is complete.  ONGOING

⦁ 1-01_07_20 - PA to establish the bridge repair works that are needed, 

the estimated cost, & suggestions for where the funds can come from. 

Aug 5th update:  AW believes that lime mortar should be used for the 

pointing & will confirm.

AW has taken some pictures of the bridge and spoken to a 

colleague who is a principal heritage consultant. There are 

already visible impacts from the Portland cement mortar used 

on the coping at the far end, which appears to be earlier than 

the most recent repair. The growth pattern is indicative of 

moisture being trapped in the stone, which can eventually 

lead to degradation.

AW therefore suggested we should repoint the bridge using a Natural 

Hydraulic Lime mortar grade 3.5 (NHL 3.5). If it is possible to remove 

the places where Portland mortar has been used to repair the copings 

in the past, both the recent repair and on the far side, then we should 

do so. 

COMPLETE – repairs now to be carried out.

⦁ 3-01_07_20 - MF MF to arrange a meeting between the Trustees & all 

volunteers at the earliest opportunity to ask the volunteers how they 

would like arrangements to proceed in the future. Aug 5th update:  The 

events team & the facilities team have been proactive & are getting 

prepared for when restictions are eased sufficiently for classes & 

activities can resume. Sara Lobley (events team) has sent an email to MF 

& AT, which was then shared with PA. AT to send the email to all 

trustees & PA to liaise with the events team to clarify their suggestions.   

ONGOING – meeting on PA’s return.

⦁ 4-01_07_20 - AT to check the extent of the insurance cover provided 

for the Trustees. Post-meeting note - Andrew Spencer said that just a 

few weeks ago he emailed SD with the relevant insurance summary info 

& a recommendation that additional insurance is taken out by the 

Trustees prior to placing the contract for the major roof works. 

Aug 5th update:  AT to obtain the info & share with all of the trustees.

ONGOING.

⦁ ACTION 1-05_08_20 - PG to meet with Deborah Gudojc, a qualified 

teacher, re: holding e-learning sessions on Saturday mornings for local 

year 11 children. Room usage, covid safety arrangements & associated 

charges to be covered.  COMPLETE – happy to use facilities, Deborah 

will be replying with numbers.

⦁ ACTION 2-05_08_20 - PM to instruct Buttress (our M&E contract 
manager) to formally offer the contract to JDM Ltd & to ensure 
the works commenced before Sept 1st. The unsuccessful 
companies to also be informed.  COMPLETE, work started on 27th



August.

⦁ ACTION 3-05_08_20 - PA to contact the previously selected 
replacement windows company & obtain an updated & prioritised 
quotation based on our available budget. ONGOING

⦁ ACTION 4-05_08_20 - PG to share with the Trustees the 'Covid-
Secure' protocols that he's produced.  COMPLETE, but a couple of 
extra docs to follow.

4. Correspondences received &/or sent.

Received: -

-  Email from Andrew Spencer re: JCT insurance & info needed by our 

insurers about the roof works. LJ has approved the boiler works 

insurance premium, but further information required for the insurers.

- Reminder from the Charities Commission that audited annual accounts & 

Trustees' report must be submitted before 31st October.  LJ ACTION 1-02_

09_20 .  Chairman’s report likely to be required. MF ACTION 2-02_09_20

- Request from Events Team volunteer Sandra Taylor to Paul Allen & Mike 

Fay for a number of improvements that would help the Events Team 

improve the service that they provide. Similar request from Sara Lobley.  

PA to action. ACTION 3-02_09_20

Sent: -

-  Replies from Paul Allen to Sandra Taylor & Sara Lobley.  Complete.

⦁ External Sources of Funds Update:-

- AO Smile Foundation  GH to check what the £15k invoice from Paul     

Crowe is about.  Planning application for the MUGA has gone in, includes 

pruning a couple of trees.  TPOs raised as a potential issue with planning, 

it is believed that none are in place where they need pruning.  MF has had 

meetings with AO Smile re: playground – positive discussions, meeting 

planned with playground manufacturer.  Bill expected to be around £120k 

which seemed to fall within budget for AO.  MF investigating putting a 

coffee/ice cream hut next to playground as a potential source of revenue 

when CC is not open, but not in competition to the CC.

  - BwD funds  No significant developments, although contact has been 

made by BwD suggesting a Joint Venture with other similar projects i.e. 

one larger bid encapsulating a number of components of which the Barlow 



could be one. 

  - Crowd funding / sponsorship / pledges  Ongoing

  - Other grants & donation streams Lancashire Community fund has 

reopened.  AW is looking into this.  They are asking for some sort of 

prospectus.  GH/AW spoke of the need for an overriding prospectus that 

can be tailored to individual applications.  General agreement that this 

needs to be worked on as a priority.  ACTION 4-02_09_20

⦁ Refurbishment Works - scope & plan & progress update (& publicity 

of)

-  M&E contract status  PM - hot water system has been replaced.  

Pipework to be replaced FOC at end of contract.  Boiler room cleared out, 

cleaned and decorated it.  Work going to schedule and potentially under 

budget.

-  Replacement windows  PA to update – ongoing.

-  Roof replacement  PM – spoke to BwD re: planning permission.  Not 

required if general specification of the roof is not changing, though 

building regs required.  Sent planners info stating this.  Awaiting written 

confirmation from council that this is the case and seeking clarification on 

what constitutes a change of specification.  MF- Meeting held with Michael 

Jackson Associates (roof consultant) –  Awaiting their spreadsheet with 

breakdown of estimated costs.  MF also in contact with John Crompton (QS 

associated with AO Smile), he is looking at an alternative strategy, using 

Lovatts as a contractor.  No costs attached at this point unless the project 

goes ahead.  AW suggested getting a contractor involved to provide a 

quote for a nominal up front cost.  MF also suggested giving community 

members in the roofing sector the chance to bid for the project.  General 

preference to use contractors rather than consultants.  

Initial bat survey, which was required before roof work is commenced, 

stated that there's potentially some roosting sites for small bats 

under raised roof tiles, though no bats were observed.  The surveyor 

recommended a more detailed bat survey, which hasn’t been done.  PM 

taking advice.

⦁ Financial Update

-  General update  LJ use of The Barlow by regular groups has been very 

low, other than the reading room cafe, which is doing well. especially 

during the Eat Out to Help Out phase.  

Need a couple of new staff as existing ones are soon going to university.

-  Weddings & big events  MF – indications that people are starting to plan 



things, though obviously there's a lot of uncertainty.

An opera singer is booked for Sunday 7th September.

13th September – discussing doing Last Night of the Proms on the screen 

in conjunction with the CC.

Winter Wonderland still planned in conjunction with the CC, which will 

utilise both buildings & the car park – this is as well as not instead of the 

main Christmas fair.  Targetting the end of November as preferred date.

⦁ Trustee developments/changes  

Steve Danks has now left.  No other changes.

⦁ Overall staff & volunteer status & Management Team update  

Nothing at this stage.  LJ now has some assistance with accounting from Marie, 

whom is ex-HMRC - 1 morning a week.

⦁ Reading Room cafe status (including staffing & finances)  

See LJ update above.

⦁   Status of AGM arrangements & The Barlow Constitution  

No change – still at the mercy of Covid regulations.  

Accounts need to be filed by end Oct, but also need to be approved at AGM. A 

request to the Charities Commission can be made to defer submission of the 

accounts - LJ & MF to decide & inform AT. ACTION 5-02_09_20

⦁ H&S and Security  PG stated that everything was in good order.

⦁ Website & Facebook developments  Some progress via Nikki Barlow.

⦁   Status of insurances & licences  See above re: PM’s licence application

⦁   Declarations of interest  No changes.

⦁   Any Other Business  

-  LJ to provide to Steve Danks details of significant imminent spend. ACTION

6-02_09_20

-  PM proposes getting rid of large benches in reading room to create space 

(suggested by Sarah Lobley) – PG says this hasn't been done due to cost of 

replacement.  AW has proposed a solution, which was accepted – he and PG will 

manage.  

-  LJ informed that SarahLobley has mentioned that signage for the reading room 

cafe is falling apart, therefore LJ is getting new signage priced up. 

-  MF informed that AJ Kids Club are interested in basing themselves at the 



Barlow & are due to meet with MF to discuss further. 

⦁   Date & Time of next meeting   Wednesday 14th October, 6p.m.

Approved & issued


